

Community Directorate
Corporate Director
Paul Walker

Civic Centre Station Road Harrow

(Sent via Email)

Whatdotheyknow.com

Mr S Elliott

Date: 10th Mar 2020

Reference: 5525167

Dear Mr Elliott.

Freedom of Information/Environmental Information Regulations Request

Thank you for your request for information received on 12th Feb 2020.

This request is being handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.

I have detailed below the information you have requested and what is being released to you.

How many fines have you issued for littering and flytipping in Harrow annually for the last five years?

A search of the relevant database has produced the following results.

FPNs issued for littering and fly tipping:

2015-16	4073
2016-17	6699
2017-18	4952
2018-19	4348
2019-20	6213

What is the budget for rubbish collection in Harrow?

Waste Collection	2015/16	2016/17	2017/18	2018/19	2019/20
Expenditure budget	£5,356,908	£4,535,789	£5,510,750	£5,860,779	£6,461,895
Income budget	-£984,819	-£2,240,492	-£1,983,297	-£2,083,297	-£1,938,297
Net budget	£4,372,089	£2,295,297	£3,527,453	£3,777,482	£4,523,598

Please provide data for the last five years where possible.

I hope that this information is of some help to you. Please note that the information contained in this reply is believed to be accurate as at todays date (unless otherwise indicated) but no guarantee is given.

Further, Harrow Council does not accept liability for any loss, injury or damage which arises from the use of the information contained in this reply either by you or by any other party.

If you are dissatisfied with the way your request has been handled, or wish to appeal this decision, you may wish to contact Dave Corby, Head of Service - Community Engagement; Email: Dave.Corby@harrow.gov.uk within 1 month from the date of our response.

If you remain dissatisfied with the handling of your request or complaint, once you have completed the Council's internal appeal procedure, you have a right to appeal to the Information Commissioner at:

The Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF.

Telephone: 0303 123 1113

Website: http://www.ico.org.uk/complaints/handling/complain

There is no charge for making an appeal.

Yours sincerely,

FOI Officer Harrow Council